
CITY OF CARROLLTON 
COUNCIL MEETING  

CITY HALL 
 

MARCH 12, 2018 
7:00 P.M. 

 
PRESENT 
 
   MAYOR: ROBB ADAMS 
 
 COUNCIL: KEVIN CRAIG 
                                                                        MIKE GORDON 
                                                                        DWIGHT LOUDEN 
                                                                                      JEFF DICKOW   
                                                                                      HAYLEY FRANKLIN 
                                                                        DOUG HILL 

 
                        TEEN COUNCIL:  SAVANNAH HILL  
                                                                                                        
           ATTORNEY FOR CITY: JAKE THOMPSON 
 
   CITY CLERK-TREASURER: MELINDA WRIGHT-MOORE                                                    

ASST. PUBLIC WORKS SUPV:                TROY HARELL                    

                         POLICE CHIEF: MIKE WILLHOITE 

                               FIRE CHIEF: MIKE TERRELL 

    CARROLLTON UTILITIES: BILL OSBORNE 

          CODE ENFORCEMENT: JOHN WELCH 

                                 CHAPLAIN:                REV. TIM POLLEY 

                        PRESS:                  NEWS DEMOCRAT/KRISTIN BECK  

                                        ABSENT:              ASHLEY SPENNEBERG, TEEN COUNCIL 

  GARY MATHIS, CCCDC 

                                                                        RON KNIGHT, PUBLIC WORKS SUPV 

  MISTY WHEELER, TOURISM 

CALL TO ORDER: 

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT THE HOUR OF 7:00 P.M. BY MAYOR ADAMS.  
MAYOR ADAMS LED THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.  CHAPLAIN TIM POLLEY OFFERED 
THE INVOCATION. 
 
RECOGNITION OF GUESTS: 
 
JT SHAW 
ROCKY CHANDLER 
MICHAEL SAINT  
PAT HILL 
LEAH HILL 
 
MAYOR ADAMS ASKED MR. SHAW IF HE WOULD LIKE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL.  
 
JT SHAW 
HE WANTED TO FORMALLY INTRODUCE HIMSELF AS A CANDIDATE FOR CARROLL 
COUNTY SHERIFF. MR. SHAW SAID HE HAD NEW PLANS AND IDEAS FOR THE COUNTY 
AND WANTED THE COUNTY AND CITY LAW ENFORCEMENTS TO WORK TOGETHER AS 
ONE TEAM.  MR. SHAW STATED HE WOULD LIKE TO TALK WITH EVERYONE. IF 
ANYONE HAD ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS PLEASE FREE TO CALL HIM AT 502-525-
8989 OR STOP BY HIS HOUSE AT 706 5TH STREET, CARROLLTON, KENTUCKY.  
 



MAYOR ADAMS ASKED MR. CHANDLER IF HE WOULD LIKE TO ADDRESS THE 
COUNCIL.  
 
MR. CHANDLER REPLIED NO.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS ASKED MR. SAINT IF HE WOULD LIKE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL.  
 
MICHAEL SAINT  
SAID HE MOVED HERE 5 YEARS AGO  HOPING FOR A BETTER PLACE TO LIVE AND 
CARROLLTON GAVE HIM A NEW BEING.  HE HAS SEVERAL GOOD IDEAS HE WANTS TO 
SHARE WITH COUNCIL BUT WOULD TAKE EXTREME AMOUNT OF TIME SO HE WOULD 
LIKE TO MEET WITH EVERYONE AT A LATER TIME.   
 
MAYOR ADAMS ASKED MR. HILL IF HE WOULD LIKE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL.  
 
PAT HILL 
ASKED MAYOR ADAMS WHEN THE SIDEWALK WAS GOING TO BE REPAIRED IN FRONT 
OF HIS PROPERTY AND THAT THERE WAS WATER IN HIS BASEMENT FROM THE 
SIDEWALK BEING DAMAGED.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID SOMETIME BETWEEN APRIL AND JUNE HE WOULD WORK ON 
GETTING  A LIST TOGETHER FOR THE SIDEWALKS THAT NEED REPAIRS AND HE 
WOULD LOOK AT MR. HILL'S BASEMENT FOR FURTHER DAMAGE .    
 
BID OPENING: 2009 FORD CROWN VICTORIA  
 
MAYOR ADAMS REPORTED THERE WAS AN AD RAN FOR CLOSED BIBS FOR THE 
CROWN VITORIA AND THERE WERE NO BIDS. ONE WAY THE CITY COULD DISPOSE OF 
THE VEHICLE IS TO TAKE IT TO THE JUNK YARD AND SCRAP IT. FIRST WE NEED A SET 
AN AMOUNT AND COUNCIL HAS TO APPROVE THE AMOUNT AND THE VEHICLE 
WOULD HAVE TO BE WEIGHED SO A SET PRICE COULD BE GIVEN TO THE COUNCIL TO 
VOTE ON. BY THE NEXT COUNCIL MEETING WE COULD HAVE THIS INFORMATION. 
 
COUNCILMAN HILL ASKED IF THE CAR COULD BE DONATED. 
 
 MAYOR ADAMS SAID YES BUT THE CAR DOES NOT RUN AND IS IN BAD SHAPE. THE 
VEHICLE WOULD MAKE A GREAT DEMO CAR IF SOMEONE WANTED TO GET IT 
RUNNING. 
 
MIKE TERRELL, FIRE CHIEF, SAID HE KNEW SOMEONE WHO WANTS THE CAR AND 
COULD THEY PLACE A BID. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS REPLIED NO THE BID HAS BEEN CLOSED.  
 
COUNCILMAN CRAIG ASKED IF WE COULD RUN THE AD AGAIN. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS REPLIED NO THE AD COST TOO MUCH MONEY TO RUN AGAIN.  
 
CITY ATTORNEY, JAKE THOMPSON, ACKNOWLEDGE THAT WE COULD RUN THE AD 
AGAIN BUT, LIKE THE MAYOR SAID IF WE ARE NOT GOING TO GET ANY BIDS ON THE 
VEHICLE IT'S JUST GOING TO COST THE CITY MONEY. IT IS UP THE COUNCIL IF THEY 
WISH TO RUN THE AD AGAIN. MR. THOMPSON SAID SINCE THERE WERE NO BIDS ON 
THE VEHICLE THE CITY CAN DO WHAT THEY WANT WITH IT. THEY CAN EVEN SELL IT 
AS JUNK. 
 
MR. TERRELL ASKED IF SOMEONE COULD BUY THE VEHICLE FROM THE CITY AS 
JUNK.  
 
MR. THOMPSON SAID YES YOU COULD BUY IT HAS JUNK BUT THE COUNCIL STILL HAS 
TO APPROVE THE AMOUNT.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS ASKED COULD THEY GIVE US SOMETHING IN WRITING FOR HIM TO 
PRESENT TO THE COUNCIL.   
 



MR. THOMPSON SAID YES. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID WRITE AN AMOUNT DOWN ON PAPER AND BRING IT TO US. 
 
 COUNCILMAN GORDON ASKED SINCE WE ARE SELLING THE VEHICLE AS JUNK DOES 
THE CAR COME WITH THE TITLE.   
 
MR. THOMPSON SAID WE COULD JUNK THE TITLE OR TRANSFER IT WITH THE CAR.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  REGULAR MEETING:02/26/2018 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN GORDON AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN DICKOW AND DULY CARRIED TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES AS 
PRESENTED FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF 02/26/2018. 
 
 AYES               6  NAYS  0 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: SPECIAL JOINT MEETING: 02/26/18  
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILWOMAN FRANKLIN AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN LOUDEN AND DULY CARRIED TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES AS 
PRESENTED FOR THE SPECIAL JOINT MEETING OF 02/26/18. 
 
 AYES 6  NAYS  0 
 
 
APPROVAL OF INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT TO PROVIDE FOR CITY AND COUNTY 
WIDE E-911 DISPATCH SERVICES  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID HE HAS BEEN WORKING 3 YEARS ON THE INTERLOCAL 
AGREEMENT AND REALLY HARD FOR THE LAST YEAR TRYING TO GET SOMETHING 
ON PAPER. THE FISCAL COURT HAS FINALLY APPROVED THE INTERLOCAL 
AGREEMENT IN ITS CURRENT STATE AND MAYOR ADAMS WOULD LIKE THE COUNCIL 
TO APPROVE THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT TONIGHT.    
 
CITY ATTORNEY, JAKE THOMPSON, SAID THAT THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT HAS 
ALL THE  CITY'S CHANGES THEY REQUESTED INCORPORATED IN THE DOCUMENT TO 
THE BEST OF HIS KNOWLEDGE .  
 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN CRAIG AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN DICKOW AND DULY CARRIED TO APPROVE THE INTERLOCAL 
AGREEMENT TO PROVIDE FOR CITY AND COUNTY WIDE E-911 DISPATCH 
SERVICES.  
 
 AYES 6  NAYS  0 
                                                                                                                                         
RESOLUTION #2018-05: AUTHORIZING MAYOR TO ENTER INTO THE INTERLOCAL 
AGREEMENT TO PROVIDE FOR CITY AND COUNTY WIDE E-911 DISPATCH 
SERVICES  
 
 
CITY ATTORNEY, JAKE THOMPSON, READ THE RESOLUTION. 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN LOUDEN AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN HILL AND DULY CARRIED TO ADOPT RESOLUTION #2018-05: 
AUTHORIZING MAYOR TO ENTER INTO THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT TO 
PROVIDE FOR CITY AND COUNTY WIDE E-911 DISPATCH SERVICES. 
  
 AYES 6  NAYS  0 
 
 
 
 



OLD BUSINESS 
 
MAYOR ADAMS INFORMED COUNCIL THAT THE FEMA ASSESSMENT DOCUMENTS 
FROM PUBLIC WORKS, THE FIRE DEPARTMENT AND THE POLICE DEPARTMENT HAVE 
BEEN SUBMITTED TO ED WEBB FROM EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT TODAY.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
MAYOR ADAMS REMINDED COUNCIL THAT BUDGET WORK SESSIONS ARE ON 
THURSDAY AT 2:00 P.M.; 3:00 P.M.; AND 4:00 P.M. AND ON FRIDAY AT 1:30 P.M. AND 2:30 
P.M. AND COUNCIL REQUESTED TO HAVE PAPER COPIES OF THE BUDGET WORK 
SHEETS. MAYOR ADAMS SAID IN THE MORNING HE WOULD GO TO THE COURT 
MEETING AND AS YOU KNOW THE INTERLOCAL STARTED ON JULY 1 AS A VERBAL 
AGREEMENT AND WE JUST NOW GOT IT ON PAPER AND IS ONLY GOOD UNTIL JUNE 30 
AND WE WILL BE WITHOUT AN AGREEMENT AGAIN. MAYOR ADAMS WILL PRESENT 
THE DISPATCH BUDGET TO THE COURT FOR NEXT YEAR AND TRY TO GET THEM TO 
COMMIT FOR ANOTHER YEAR BECAUSE THEY ONLY COMMIT FOR ONE YEAR AT A 
TIME.     
 
DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 
 
A. TEEN COUNCIL –  SAVANNAH HILL SAID CHRISTIAN ACADEMY HAD A PENNY WAR 
AND RAISED $6,000; LAST FRIDAY WAS THE BOYS FINAL BASKETBALL GAME AND 
HOMECOMING; THE JUNIOR SENIOR TRIP IS IN MAY AND THEY ARE STILL LOOKING 
FOR WAYS TO RAISE MONEY SO EVERYONE DOES NOT HAVE TO PAY THE FULL $1,000. 
 
COUNCILMAN GORDON ASKED WHERE THEY WERE GOING. 
 
MS. HILL REPLIED THEY ARE GOING TO FLORIDA TO DO MISSIONARY WORK FOR A 
WEEK. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS ASKED HOW ANY STUDENTS ARE ENROLLED AT CHRISTIAN 
ACADEMY.   
 
MS. HILL REPLIED 160 STUDENTS. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID ASHLEY SPENNEBERG WAS AT A SCHOOL PROGARM. 
  
B.  PUBLIC WORKS – RON KNIGHT WAS NOT PRESENT, BUT TROY HARELL, ASST. 
PUBLIC WORKS SUPV., SAID THEY HAVE BEEN WORKING ON FLOOD CLEAN UP AND 
FILLED IN SOME POTHOLES LAST WEEK.  
 
COUNCILMAN CRAIG INFORMED MR. HARELL THAT THE STREET LIGHTS NEXT TO 
CAPTAIN HOOK'S RESTAURANT ARE OUT. 
 
MR. HARELL SAID THERE ARE MANY TRANSFORMS THAT ARE BAD AND MR. KNIGHT 
IS REPLACING THEM WITH LED LIGHTS.   
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID THAT MR. KNIGHT WAS SWITCHING THE LIGHTS OVER TO LED 
AND HAS CHANGED SOME HERE AT CITY HALL. MAYOR ADAMS ASKED MR. HARELL 
ABOUT THE SKATE PARK, THE BASKETBALL COURT, RIVERWALK, AND PARKING 
LOTS.   
 
MR. HARELL SAID THE MUD HAD BEEN REMOVED FROM THE SKATE PARK AND THE 
BASKETBALL COURT AND MR. KNIGHT IS ORDERING AN EXTRA BROOM TRUCK AND 
THEY WILL HAVE TO PRESSURE WASH THE RIVERWALK AND OTHER AREAS.    
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID IF THEY NEEDED HELP WITH PRESSURE WASHING THAT MIKE 
TERRELL COULD HELP WITH THE FIRE TRUCK.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID THAT SATURDAY WAS THE COMMUNITY CLEAN UP DAY AT 
POINT PARK  AT 9:00 A.M. AND HIS FOCUS WAS ON THE TOP OF THE BANK, FIELDS, 
AND RIVERWALK. EVERYONE NEEDS TO MEET AT THE BATHROOMS AT POINT PARK 
TO BE GIVEN GLOVES AND TRASH BAGS AND TO SPLIT INTO GROUPS.  



 
MS. HILL ASKED IF CHRISTIAN ACADEMY COULD BE INVOLVED IN THE COMMUNITY 
CLEAN UP DAY. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID ABSOLUTELY AND IF YOU KNOW ANYBODY WHO NEEDS 
COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS I WILL SIGN THEIR FORM.  
 
MS. HILL ASKED IF SHE COULD HAVE SOMETHING TO PASS OUT AT SCHOOL 
REGARDING THE COMMUNITY CLEAN UP DAY. 
 
COUNCILWOMAN FRANKLIN SAID SHE WOULD MAKE FLYERS TO PASS OUT. 
 
MR. TERRELL ASKED IF WE NEEDED ANY MORE GLOVES.   
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID HE HAS 144 PAIRS OF COTTON GLOVES AND WE COULD  USE A 
FEW RUBBERS GLOVES. MAYOR ADAMS STATED WE ARE ONLY A MONTH AND HALF 
AWAY FROM OUR FIRST EVENT AT POINT PARK.  
 
COUNCILMAN LOUDEN ASKED IF THE LIGHTS ALONG THE RIVERWALK HAVE BEEN 
FIXED. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID NO HE WANTS TO WAIT UNTIL THE RIVEWALK IS CLEANED UP 
BEFORE HE CALLS KU. 
 
MR. SHAW ASKED IF THE COMMUNITY CLEAN UP DAY WAS CANCELED DUE TO THE 
WEATHER WHAT IT THE RESCHEDULE DATE.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID THE FOLLOWING  SATURDAY.  
 
CHAPLAIN, REV. TIM POLLEY, INFORMED COUNCIL THAT THERE WAS A STREET LIGHT 
OUT AT THE CARROLLTON CHRISTIAN CHURCH. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID HE HAS A LIST OF LIGHTS THAT ARE OUT IN THE CITY AND WILL 
MAKE SURE THAT THE LIGHT AT THE CARROLLTON CHRISTIAN CHURCH  IS 
INCLUDED ON THE LIST.   
 
C.  UTILITIES –   BILL OSBORNE, UTILITIES SUPERVISOR, SAID A FEW OF THE FLOOD 
RESPONSE ISSUES THEY HAD TO DEAL WITH WAS AN 18” PIPE IN GREENS BOTTOM 
BROKE OVER THE WEEKEND AND CREWS FINALIZED THE REPAIR TODAY; HE HAS 
SUBMITTED THE FEMA ASSESSMENT DOCUMENTS AND SEVERAL LIFT STATIONS 
HAVE DAMAGE AND CLEAN UP ISSUES; HAD TWO WATER MAIN BREAKS ON THE 
WEST SIDE; ABOUT 100 CUSTOMERS WERE WITHOUT GAS AND ALL BUT JUST A FEW 
ARE BACK ON; THERE WAS AN IMPACTED ON INDUSTRIAL GAS USAGE DUE TO THE 
ABSENCE OF BARGE TRAFFIC.  THE GREENSAND BUILDING IS MOVING ALONG A 
LITTLE FASTER AND THE TANKS HAVE BEEN SET JUST WORKING ON THE PIPING. 
CARROLLTON UTILITIES IS FLUSHING THE HYDRANTS THIS WEEK AND NEXT WEEK. 
THE DOC IS UNDERWAY; THE REBAR SHOULD BE HERE WEDNESDAY AND EXPECT 
FOR THE FOOTERS TO GET STARTED THEN; AND CARROLLTON UTILITIES IS OPENING 
BIDS ON CONCRETE MATERIAL ON WEDNESDAY. ONE LAST THING MEETING WITH 
EDA/GARY THIS WEEK TO SEE ABOUT GETTING GRANT FUNDS TO ADD CAPACITY TO 
WASTEWATER COLLECTION SYSTEM. 
 
D.  CCCDC – GARY MATHIS WAS NOT PRESENT. 
 
E.  TOURISM – MISTY WHEELER WAS NOT PRESENT. 
 
F.  POLICE DEPARTMENT – MIKE WILLHOITE, POLICE CHIEF, ASKED IF ANYONE HAD 
QUESTIONS ABOUT THE MONTHLY REPORT, SINCE JANUARY, FEBRUARY, AND 
MARCH ARE SLOWER MONTHS FOR THE POLICE DEPARTMENT SEVERAL OFFICERS 
ARE COMPLETING TRAINING DURING THIS TIME, AND THERE ARE TWO POLICE 
CRUISERS IS IN THE SHOP FOR REPAIRS. MR. WILLHOITE ASKED EVERYONE TO LOOK 
OVER THE YEARLY REPORT AND HE HIGHLIGHTED ON SOME TOPICS. MR. WILLHOITE 
STATED THAT 2017 WAS THE SECONDED BUSIEST YEAR FOR CALLS; THE DRUG TREND 
HAS GONE FROM HEROIN TO METHAMPHETAMINES; AND THEY SEIZED $11,000. 



 
G.  FIRE DEPARTMENT – MIKE TERRELL, FIRE CHIEF, SAID THEY HAD ZERO RUNS TO 
534 MAIN STREET LAST MONTH AND A TOTAL OF 30 RUNS FOR THE MONTHS OF 
JANUARY AND FEBRUARY. STILL TRYING TO FIX THE LADDER TRUCK HAD A PART 
INSTALLED BUT DID NOT FIX THE PROBLEM AND HAS ORDER A DIFFERENT PART AND 
IS STILL LOOKING FOR A DOOR HANDLE FOR THE OLD LADDER TRUCK. 
 
H.  CODE ENFORCEMENT – JOHN WELCH SAID THAT P&Z IS STILL TAKING A LOOK AT 
MANUFACTURED HOUSING AND AT THE LAST P&Z MEETING THEY HAD A GUEST 
SPEAKER FROM THE KENTUCKY MANUFACTURED HOUSING INSTITUTE WHO FILLED 
THEM IN ON THE CURRENT STATE OF THESE TYPES OF HOMES AND THE MODEL 
CODES AND THE MANNER WHICH MANUFACTURED HOUSING AND CITIES HAVE COME 
TOGETHER AND GIVE THE CITY SOME TYPE OF AUTHORITY ON HOW THESE TYPES OF 
HOMES ARE PLACED WITHIN THE TOWN. MR. WELCH STATED THAT MANUFACTURED 
HOUSING IS UNDER THE HUD CODE NOT THE STATE RESIDENTIAL CODE BUT WE CAN 
WRITE ORDINANCES FOR THIS TYPES OF HOUSES TO MEET CERTAIN CRITERIA.  
 
COUNCILMAN GORDON ASKED MR. WELCH IF HE WAS WORKING ON GETTING AN 
ORDINANCE TOGETHER. 
 
MR. WELCH REPLIED YES HE WAS LOOKING FOR THE INFORMATION FROM THE 
KENTUCKY MANUFACTURED HOUSING INSTITUTE AND WAS PREPARING A ROUGH 
DRAFT.  MR. WELCH SAID THAT BISHOP'S TRACE IS MOVING ALONG AND TWO CONDO 
UNITS HAVE BEEN SOLD WITH THE OWNERS EITHER IN THE PROCESS OF MOVING IN 
OR HAVE MOVED IN BY THIS MEETING; MR. THOMAS SENT TO US THE RESTRICTIONS 
FOR THE SUBDIVISION WHICH WERE REVIEWED AND REVISED PER OUR ZONING 
CODE; MR. THOMAS ALSO INFORMED ME THAT THEY WILL BE PRODUCING A NEW 
PLAT ENTITLED BISHOPS TRACE DEVELOPMENT. THE NEW PLAT WILL HAVE THE 
OVERALL DIVISION OF THE PROPERTY INTO THREE SECTIONS, ONE BEING THE 
SUBDIVISION WITH PROVISIONS FOR SINGLE FAMILY LOTS, DUPLEX AND FOURPLEX 
CONDO UNIT AND WILL BE REVIEWED BY P&Z. THE BOA MADE THEIR RULING TO 
DENY THE CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR THE CROWELL'S PROPOSED RV FACILITY 
AND MADE AN AGREEMENT WITH THE CROWELL'S THEY COULD DO SOME 
MAINTENANCE TO THE PROPERTY BUT NOTHING TO FURTHER THE RV PARK. 
 
I.  CLERK –TREASURER – NOTHING TO REPORT. 
 
J.  MAIN STREET – SAM BURGESS WAS NOT PRESENT. 
 
K.  ATTORNEY - JAKE THOMPSON HAD NOTHING TO REPORT. 
 
MAYOR’S REPORTS  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID AT THE LAST MEETING HE TALKED ABOUT THE QUARTERLY 
TRANSPORTATION REPORT AND HE MAY HAVE MISSPOKE OR WAS MISUNDERSTOOD 
ABOUT THE TRAFFIC LIGHT AT JCTC. THE NEWS PAPER ARTICLE SAID THE STATE WAS 
GOING TO PAY FOR THE TRAFFIC LIGHT TO BE INSTALLED AND THE ARTICLE SHOULD 
HAVE READ THAT JCTC WILL PAY FOR THE TRAFFIC LIGHT AND THE STATE IS NOW 
GOING TO ALLOW THE LIGHT TO BE INSTALLED SINCE SOMEONE ELSE IS PAYING FOR 
THE COST.  
 
COUNCILMAN HILL ASKED IF THE LIGHT WOULD BE TURNED OFF  DURING NON-
SCHOOL HOURS.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID MAYBE OR A YELLOW FLASHING LIGHT.  
 
COUNCILMAN GORDON ASKED IF THE STATE WAS GOING TO MAINTAIN THE LIGHT.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID YES, THAT IS MY UNDERSTANDING. MAYOR ADAMS SAID 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE COA TWO CONFERENCE IN BOWLING GREEN, KENTUCKY 
MAY 23, 24, 25 AND IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND PLEASE LET ME OR MELINDA 
KNOW. THE BAD CONFERENCE IS IN LEXINGTON JUNE 27, 28, 29 AND AGAIN IF YOU 
WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND PLEASE LET ME OR MELINDA KNOW. 
 



MAYOR ADAMS THEN PRESENTED CHAPLAIN, REV. TIM POLLEY WITH THE 
AMBASSADOR AWARD.  
 
APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN CRAIG AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN GORDON AND DULY CARRIED TO APPROVE THE FINANCIAL 
STATEMENT. 
 
 AYES 6   NAYS  0 
 
APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAID/PAYABLE 02/28/2018-03/13/2018 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILWOMAN FRANKLIN AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN HILL AND DULY CARRIED TO APPROVE THE ACCOUNTS 
PAID/PAYABLE 02/28/2018 THROUGH 03/13/2018.  
 
 AYES 6   NAYS  0 
 
COMMENTS: 
 
COUNCILWOMAN FRANKLIN: SAID THAT ON MARCH 22, 2018 THE DRUG FREE 
PROGRAM  WILL BE HELD AT THE CARROLL COUNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY AT 11:30 A.M. 
WITH LUNCH BEING PROVIDED. THERE IS A TOWN HALL MEETING ON MAY 24, 2018 AT 
6:00 P.M. AT THE  GENERAL BUTLER CONVENTION CENTER AND THE TOPIC IS 
METHAMPHETAMINES. 
 
COUNCILMAN LOUDEN:  ASKED ABOUT THE DOCUMENTATION JUNIOR WELCH 
DROPPED OFF LAST MONTH REGARDING DEVELOPING DOWNTOWN CARROLLTON.   
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID HE HAS SPOKE WITH THE GENTLEMAN WITH THE 
DEVELOPMENT COMPANY AND MISTY WHEELER IS GATHERING INFORMATION.     
 
COUNCILMAN HILL:  SAID HE WOULD LIKE TO THANK THE CITY WORKS FOR ALL 
THEIR HARD WORK CLEANING UP THE FLOOD DAMAGE.  
 
MAYOR ADAMS: SAID A SMALL GROUP OF LOCAL WOMEN STARTED AN 
ORGANIZATION CALLED MILES FOR SMILES AND ARE TRYING TO COLLECT 40,000 
TOOTH BRUSHES FOR THE STATE OF KENTUCKY AND IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO 
DONATE YOU CAN DROP OFF A TOOTH BRUSH AT CITY HALL OR CARROLLTON 
CHRISTIAN CHURCH. ALSO HOMETOWN PIZZA IS SELLING FUNDRAISER CARDS FOR 
THE SOFT BALL TEAM FOR $10 AND $8 GOES TO THE SOFT BALL TEAM AND THE 
OTHER $2 GOES TO THE MILES FOR SMILES.        
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN LOUDEN AND SECONDED BY  
COUNCILMAN GORDON AND DULY CARRIED TO STAND IN ADJOURNMENT AT THE 
HOUR OF 8:20 P.M. 
 
 AYES 6   NAYS  0 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
__________________________________       ________________________________________ 
ROBB W. ADAMS,                          MELINDA WRIGHT-MOORE,  
MAYOR     CLERK-TREASURER 


	PRESENT
	MAYOR: ROBB ADAMS
	COUNCIL: KEVIN CRAIG
	MIKE GORDON
	DWIGHT LOUDEN
	MAYOR ADAMS INFORMED COUNCIL THAT THE FEMA ASSESSMENT DOCUMENTS FROM PUBLIC WORKS, THE FIRE DEPARTMENT AND THE POLICE DEPARTMENT HAVE BEEN SUBMITTED TO ED WEBB FROM EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT TODAY.



